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From the Principal 
This past week has been a sad week for our school community and 
for the larger community.  I do not have any words of wisdom, but I 
do want to acknowledge how hard this is on many of the members 
of these communities.  Watching the community’s response has 
been heartwarming and a reminder of why I love to work here.   

I want to share a little about Mid-Coast School of Technology.  We 
currently have 81 students attending programming on the MCST 
campus and another 34 who participate in programming here at the 
high-school.  Last year MCST moved their introductory 
programming here to the  high school. MCST has provided a staff 
member to teach this programming and will continue to use our 
spaces as a satellite campus.  In addition, we have a School to 
Career Coordinator provided by MCST who works out of building. 

Our participation has increased significantly over the past four years 
for a variety of reasons. Our Guidance staff has emphasized the 
programming available to students.  The completion of the new 
facility has also made this programming more attractive to students.  
In conjunction with the new space, MCST has added high interest 
programming such as Outdoor Leadership, Firefighting and EMT 
preparation. Additionally, MCST switched to an every other day 
schedule to match the surrounding schools.  This change means 
students attend MCST for a full day and do not need to return to the 
high school for the second half of their day.  The past schedule 
meant losing about an hour traveling back and forth each day for 
students attending MCST. 

I have attached a short video introduction to MCST for those of you 
who would like a virtual tour.   
(https://vimeo.com/510723391/54b0619a5e). MCST is a valuable 
pathway for many of our students to high paying and in demand 
jobs.  We are lucky to have such a facility available to our students. 

Best,  

Principal Carlson 
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March Dates: 

1st Week of March:  
Spring Musical 
Auditions - see page 13   

Sunday, 3/14/21:  
Daylight Savings 
Begins & Pi Day  

Monday, 3/15/21:  
National Napping 
Day!  

Wednesday, 3/17/21:  
St. Patrick’s Day 
Friday & Saturday, 3/18 
& 3/20:      
Dramafest / Virtual! 
See information on page 12 

Saturday, 3/20/21:  
First Day of Spring! 

Sunday, 3/21/21:  
World Poetry Day 

WINDJAMMER NEWS 

https://vimeo.com/510723391/54b0619a5e
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Messages from the Main Office: 
Attendance 

Important Reminder to Parents 

Whether your student is In Person, a Remote Learner, or Zooming in 
for just the day - the Main Office needs to hear from you if there is 
any change with your student’s attendance for their classes (sick, has 
an appointment, is going to be tardy or needs to be released early)!  

Please call 236-7800 or email directly to the attendance secretary - 
amy.clevette@fivetowns.net 

Seana Montgomery ‘21 

  

Snow Days /Remote Snow Days/Delays  
Snow Cancellation/Delay Notifications will be 
announce through the following methods only 
when there is an announcement to make:  

Automated calls from the school will also occur.  

1) Automated calls from the School (voice call/email/text) 

2) School Facebook pages 

3) Village Soup - www.villagesoup.com 4) WCSH-Channel 6 
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Michael Thomas ’23 

HELLO FROM THE 
WAVE CAFE! 

March 8-12 is National 
School Breakfast 
Week! 
The Wave Cafe is 
planning on rocking 
some cool & yummy 
new food to celebrate! 

Whether you are in school 
or at home in school we 
are happy to continue to 
offer you our homemade 
breakfasts and lunches.  

The USDA extended the 
waiver that makes all 
student meals free of 
charge this year, so sign 
up now!  

We are still delivering meals 
daily, the link for remote 
learners is https://
www.fivetowns.net/
remoteorder. In person 
learners will continue to 
order with Linq.  

Thank you to all for 
letting us be a delicious 
and healthy part of your 
day! 

https://www.fivetowns.net/remoteorder%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
https://www.fivetowns.net/remoteorder%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
https://www.fivetowns.net/remoteorder%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
mailto:amy.Clevette@fivetowns.net
http://www.villagesoup.com
https://www.fivetowns.net/remoteorder%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
https://www.fivetowns.net/remoteorder%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
https://www.fivetowns.net/remoteorder%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
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NOTES FROM THE SCHOOL NURSE 
Janis Hogan RN, Nationally Certified School Nurse 

Janis.hogan@fivetowns.net 
236-7800 ext. 3250 

On January 28, in response to the ongoing public health crisis of COVID-19, President 

Joe Biden signed an executive Order designed to “Strengthen Americans’ Access to 

Quality, Affordable Health Care.” Because of this order, the Department of Health and 

Human Services is expected to open HealthCare.gov for a Special Enrollment Period 

from February 15 to May 15, 2021. This Special Enrollment Period will give Americans 

who need health care coverage during this global pandemic the opportunity to sign 

up. If you don’t currently have health care coverage, or if you missed the last open 

enrollment period, please consider looking at your options and getting covered.  

Maine Immunization Law 

Maine has a comprehensive Immunization Law requires that all children to be 
vaccinated against several diseases before they may attend school. This law was 
amended and beginning on September 1, 2021 only Medical Exemptions will be 

allowed. Students with medical exemptions must submit a letter from their health care 
provider (doctor, nurse practitioner or physician’s assistant) each year for your child to 

attend school. 

The superintendent is not permitted by board policy to allow students to attend school 
who are not adequately immunized or do not have a medical exemption on file by the 

first day of school.   

Please contact your child’s health care provider or the school nurse for more 

information. 

Click here to 
learn more
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https://mainesenate.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fb7f30e632a3b9bb466a0edc9&id=6ffe800f1e&e=7ec063ee1d%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank%22%20%5Co%20%22Click%20here%20to%20learn%20more
mailto:Janis.hogan@fivetowns.net


Camden Hills Regional High School March 2021 

News from the CHRHS Transitional Life Skills Program 
 

The TLS staff and students try to get outside 
on campus as much as possible, braving cold 
temperatures, winds and snow.  We go by the 
motto “there is no bad weather, only poor 
choices in clothing!”  To that end, we have 
collected spare winter weather gear 
throughout the years, including ski pants, 
jackets and gloves.  Additionally, we are 
fortunate to have access to a washer and dryer  
(thanks to our new facilities director, Mike 
Brown)!  

Getting outside has allowed students to form new school-based 
and community friendships.  Right now, thanks to Maine Sport, 
we have access to Nordic skis, so we ski on the campus trails 
whenever our schedule allows it! 

This spring, when the snow is gone and the fields are dry, we will 
resume our track and field skills, as we work on personal fitness 
and prepare for the next Special Olympics Competition. Also in 
the spring, our students will gain experience with planting and 
growing as we get our hands dirty volunteering at the Green 
Thumb. 

Covid-19 may have diminished some of the luster from our normal school year activities, but 
here at TLS, we are adapting and continuing to make the best of all the opportunities available 
at CHRHS.  The daylight is arriving a bit more each day…and soon spring will be here…let’s 
make the most of it! 
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     Perspective on The Pandemic Year - Tolerance & Adaptability 
Anastasia Alley, Coordinator CHRHS Transitional Life Skills 

When asked how we in the transitions skills program have fared during this 

pandemic school year, in all honesty, given the circumstances, the answer is “quite well.” 

While in-person learning is best, we have also experienced some pleasant surprises as we 

have adapted to our new normal.  

I must mention our successes are not singular; I happen to work with an 

exceptional team of paraprofessionals. Each of them brings their own unique perspective, 

varied talents and skills, allowing TLS to meet the needs of our students, and allowing 

them to flourish. Of course, we could not be successful without the support of 

administration and the flexibility and acceptance of the dedicated teachers here at 

CHRHS. Those involved in our success include grounds crew, custodial staff, office 

support staff and food service personnel; all have helped us along the journey, in a special 

way. I am proud to say that in this challenging time, I work in a truly supportive and 

accepting environment.  

Our adaptation to remote - hybrid learning has been aided by our previous online 

school-based experiences. Online speech language services, as well as the push to use 

online formats helped us prepare for last spring’s intensive online experience as well as 

this year’s learning model. In addition, we have appropriate program staffing ratios 

allowing us to coordinate, adapt, accommodate and modify learning for each of our 

students in the program. 

The keys to this pandemic experience for TLS have been tolerance and 

adaptability. If what we are doing does not work, we try another approach until we find 

what works. We find that to help students prepare for life beyond these walls, we have to 

have a combination of established routines (the known), while still pushing the 

boundaries of learning (the unknown). 

�5



Camden Hills Regional High School March 2021 

  MIDCOAST SCHOOL OF TECHNOLOGY 
January Students of the Month 

Kevin Bergelin, ACES & Coop & Louis 
Mainella, Small Engines 

owi 

     
Additive Manufacturing  

“Look Ma - a Slug!” 
Come and learn one of the fastest growing 

manufacturing and design technologies!  The 
workshop will give you the opportunity to design, 

sculpt and make items that would be impossible to 
do otherwise.  Whatever your imagination can print! 

This course is being offered in the Makerspace. For more information, contact Mr. 
Willis, justin.willis@fivetowns.net 

Apply Now for Fall 2021 Enrollment 
owing students took  Applications accepted ON-LINE on http://midcoast.mainecte.org, sign up on Powerschool, or 

let your guidance counselor know!  The application deadline is March 19. Check out our MCST 
Instagram page: @midcoasttech for videos, virtual tours and student panel discussions on 
programs offered or see Ms. Pelletier in room 351. 
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ESVM LIBRARY
N E W S

M A R C H  2 0 2 1

Nope, not in the ESVM Library! In our library, shelf space 
 in our physical collection is finite and, in a typical year,
we order approximately 500-600 new books. We follow
district policy for removing and disposing any books
from our shelves, and are also guided by the principles of
the American Library Association for curating a fair and
balanced collection. This is an art more than a science,
and there are many acronyms that librarians use when
we consider removing a book, such as FRESH from the
New York City Public School Library System. 

Though the numbers of circulation are listed above, this
is not the only metric that's useful for weeding decisions.
Physical appearance is an important criteria for a high
school collection (but be assured, everyone judges books
by their covers). Does it look old or cheesy? Is it obviously
graphic design straight out of the 1990s? Is it falling apart
or damaged? We also consider information accuracy and
relevance to our community, such as genres, formats,
and interest areas, as well as curricular ties to classes 

(continued)

and units of instruction. Context of the
collection is also important. How many books
do we have in a particular section of
nonfiction, for example? If it's a book that
represents a certain viewpoint, do we have
other books that present an opposing view?
Do we have fiction books that include a
diverse representation of authors,
protagonists, and experiences?

A good library collection is dynamic, adapting
over time to best serve our community. This
means continuous weeding - just like in any
garden - to create space for the gems of our
collection to shine.

Follow the ESVM Library news as it happens

FIVE of our
most

popular
print books 
Measured by

how many times
they've been
checked out

FIVE of our
least

popular
print books 
Measured by

how many times
they've been
checked out

Checked out
ZERO times
in 21 years

Checked out
ZERO times  
in 21 years

Checked out once in
2016, and before

that, the last check
out was 2007

Last check out
2004, also "new" in

1991

Last check out
2006

To Edna St. Vincent Millay, the namesake of
our library, who would have been 129 years old
on February 22nd!  Millay, an award-winning
poet, is our most famous graduate!
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Visual & Performing Arts Department 
Congratulations to the Visual & Performing Arts Department’s 

Student of the Month of  January 

Seana Murray 

Seana Murray is a kind, hardworking, earnest student. The VPA department is happy to 
nominate Seana as the Student of the Month for January 2021!  

During her time at CHRHS, Seana has taken many visual art classes and was a 
prominent member of Chorale and Band for 3 years. 

Chorale Director, Kim Murphy says of Seana, “she always had the interest of the whole 
group in mind, very positive, a hard worker and a team player.” 

In other visual art classes, specifically Visual Journaling and Advanced Painting & 
Drawing, Seana always had a positive attitude and worked hard. As her skill sets grew 
and her personal styles emerged, Seana continued to maintain an open mind to new 
ideas, techniques and processes; again displaying her maturity and her drive to learn. 
Art teacher, Kirsten Campbell says of Seana, “over this past semester I had the pleasure of 
getting to know Seana in painting, where she excelled as a person with integrity and 
kindness. Clearly coming into the class with strong skill sets, Seana was 100% attentive 
and participatory, even via zoom!”  

Seana has become a leader in the visual and performing arts program. She is a self-
motivated person, who has always considered the group and happily lent a hand in 
support of anyone who has needed it. Within the visual art studios, it has been her 
generous independent work ethic and curious investigations into making art, which 
have led her to become a role model to so many around her. 

�8



Camden Hills Regional High School March 2021 

It is our department tradition to ask our nominated students for a quote for those who 
may be watching and listening:  

“To the younger creative person, I would say to not compare your work to others’. It is 
hard, but art is a way to express yourself.  If you are basing your work on the work of the 
other person next to you, your work will represent that person, not you.  Basically, don’t 
compare your rough draft to someone else’s final product.” 
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Visual & Performing Arts Department 

Congratulations to the Visual & Performing Arts Department’s 

Student of the Month of  February 

Katherine O’Brien 

As a violinist and trumpet player, Katherine 
O’Brien enjoys music in all aspects of her life. In 
her eight years of playing the trumpet, Kat has 
been lucky enough to study with Craig Ouellette, 
Nancy Rowe, and Jack Burt of the University of 
Maine Orono. Under their tutelage, she has 
thoroughly developed a love for the community of 
musicians at CHRHS and all over Maine. Kat has 
received many honors as a soloist and high score 
in the District Honor Band, as well as playing in 
the All-State Band, Monday Night Jazz Orchestra, 
pit band for Mary Poppins, and in her own brass 
quintet with her peers from school. As an avid 
leader in the Concert and Jazz Bands at CHRHS, 
Katherine received the Outstanding Band Member 
award in the spring of 2020. There is no doubt that 
band has been her favorite class all through middle 
and high school! 

Although many just know her as a trumpet player, 
outside of the classroom Kat shares a passion for 

playing the violin in several chamber ensembles, 
orchestras, and solo repertoire in the community. As a violin student of thirteen years, 
she studies at the Bay Chamber Music School with Josie Davis and previously, Gilda Joffe. 
On stage, Kat has performed at the Kneisel Hall Chamber Program for Maine students, 
Deponte String Quartet Workshop, Envision Summer Chamber Music Program, and is 
currently the second violinist for the Pineland Suzuki All-Maine High School String 
Quartet.  
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Katherine has played as the concertmaster for the Odeon Adult Orchestra at the Bay 
Chamber Music School and will be playing with the All-State Orchestra this spring.  

Music will continue to be an integral part of Kat’s future endeavors. She plans to take 
advantage of any opportunities she can in college to play chamber and orchestral music.  

Kat’s advice to younger students in the arts program- “Music can be a really powerful 
form of communication, especially with young people. It allows anyone to project their 
personal perspectives in a unique way to be heard by an audience. I encourage everyone 
and anyone to get involved in the music programs at CHRHS because of how welcoming 
and willing they are to listen to your distinctive voice. Also.. . don’t forget to practice!!”  

____________________________ 
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Carolyn Brown & Andi Hammond making clay masks. 
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   MAINE DRAMA FESTIVAL  

“My Client Curley” 

The Annual Maine Drama Festival will be happening this year, but like many things, it will look 

a little different. The 2021 version will be Virtual, utilizing Zoom Webinars to bring together 

students across Maine to share their shows.  

CHRHS will be taking part with our entry "My Client Curley.” This slightly absurd tale about the 

rise to fame of a dancing caterpillar features Andi Hammond, Evelyn Thissell, George Bickham, 

Caleb Butler, Julianna Day, Autumn Deabler, Bella Gardner, Annalee Gray, Alex Keefe, Izzy 

Kinney, Josh Kohlstrom, Malaya Moores, Alice Moskovitz, and Sam Skovran.  

Students have been working with CHRHS Art Teacher Carolyn Brown, learning how to make full 

face masks. The show is Directed by Tom Heath, with assistance from Amy Ferlauto.  

The Virtual Maine Drama Festival will be March 19th and 20th, 2021. A link to our Zoom 

Webinar will be posted on the CHRHS Facebook page and Website about a week before the event.
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March is the National “Music in Our Schools” Month  
and  

Maine’s “Arts Education In Our Schools”  Month 

March is here and it’s time to celebrate Arts Education!   
 Similar to our Virtual Fine Arts Night last June, students from Camden Hills Regional 
High School will be posting works of art: musical performances and visual projects to the 
website.  Our goal is to have a new post each school day in March – so that the community 

has something new to look forward to - as we work our way out of winter, out of the 
pandemic, and towards Spring and new beginnings. 

Check the school website and Facebook page for daily links to our student’s works of art! 
https://chrhs.fivetowns.net/news/arts_education_in_our_schools_month  

The Spring Musical is about to BLOOM! 

“The Theory of Relativity” 

Since we were not able to have a traditional CHRHS Fall Musical in 2020, there will be a 
Spring Musical – coming up in May.   

The performance will be outdoors (weather permitting) during the first two weekends in 
May.  A committee of Seniors worked tirelessly looking at various titles, considering all 

of the mitigating factors of COVID with the challenges of presenting a safe, public 
performance.   

We have decided to produce The Theory of Relativity, written by Neil Bartram and Brian 
Hill.  The music is of a contemporary Broadway style and allows each performer to shine 

as both soloist and ensemble member.   
The mitshows.com website describes the story of the musical: “Through a seemingly 

unrelated collection of songs, scenes and monologues, The Theory of 
Relativity introduces a compelling array of characters experiencing the joys and 
heartbreaks, the liaisons and losses, the inevitability and the wonder of human 

connection.”  

Auditions will be held during the first week in March, in person and via zoom.  For more 
information, students should contact director Kim Murphy @ 

Kim.murphy@fivetowns.net 
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Visual Journal Class 
Suzanne Southworth, 
Art Teacher 
Students class get 
their hands dirty 
making paste paper for 
their journals. 
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Mrs. Southworth’s Art students 
are making smaller individual 
puppets and are starting a giant 
collaborative puppet inspired by 
Kevin from the movie UP.

Emma Deetjen Emily Brown

Saxton SmithAutumn FosterMadison MarshallKellan Morris

Tom Roberts Hannah Flaherty Ethan Dyer
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Jewelry  
Carolyn Brown, Teacher 

We're currently working with copper texture 
projects, learning metalworking techniques 
and tools. As a planning step, we worked 
with paper to create "exploded designs", 
considering what designs could be made by 
using one piece of material, creatively cut 
and rearranged. Students applied this to 
their copper work, considering effective and 
economical use of materials. 

 
     

Right & below, Ella Powers ’22 & Tommy Southworth ‘21 

�16



Camden Hills Regional High School March 2021 

Big Art 
Carolyn Brown, Teacher 

Students are currently working on block printed banners 
and posters based on an article from the U.N. Declaration of 
Human Rights. To start thinking about effective use of 
positive and negative space for the prints, we worked with 
abstract black and white painting, applying the Gestalt 
principle of figure/ground reversal. Students pictured are 
working on these paintings.  

Big Art 
Students -
Violet Libby 
’24, Simon 
Polk ’21 & 
Aiden 
Schechter ‘21 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Advanced Drawing and 
Painting 
Carolyn Brown, Teacher 

We've been exploring various drawing 
processes, inspired by artists Alberto 
Giacommetti, Willem deKooning, and 
Bryce Marden. 
Students are pictured working on non-
objective "Flux" drawings, using 
charcoal, chalk and paint. The object 
was to draw, then play with covering 
and revealing parts of the drawing by 
adding white paint, then more 
drawing, paint, and drawing. The 
drawings use expressive marks, and 
show a sense of time and process. 

Featured work: above - Alex Keefe ’22 &  below - Sofia Howell ’24. Emma McFarland & Soren Beckstrom at work. 
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Camden Hills Athletics From “The Hart” 

The Winter Season 

As we end the Winter Season and move on to what we hope is a great spring, I 
thought it would be appropriate to honor all of our winter student/athletes and their 
coaches.  In very difficult times – unprecedented times – our teams and their coaches 
pulled off a season that they will never forget.  No, there will not be any State 
Championship memories, but we have been able to compete, and we will have a 
chance at some regional post season play and KVAC championship events in some 
sports. 

Basketball:  The basketball teams will be playing in a 6-team tournament to get a 
Knox/Lincoln/Waldo Champion.  Games will be at the higher seed and will be 
announced soon.  These games will all be live streamed. 

Ice Hockey:  The hockey team will be doing something similar to basketball in the pod 
they competed with during the season (Kennebec County Pod).  All games will be at 
the Camden National Bank Ice Vault in Hallowell.  These games will also be live 
streamed. 

Alpine and Nordic Ski:  All ski teams will be participating in KVAC Championships.  
Alpine at Black Mountain, Nordic at Titcomb. 

Swimming:  All meets this year have been virtual, and this will be the case with KVAC’s. 

Wrestling:  Being labeled as a “higher risk” sport by the State of Maine, wrestling did 
not take place this winter, unfortunately. 

I know I speak for the entire school administration, faculty, and student body when I 
say, thank you from the bottom of our hearts to all of these coaches, volunteers and 
booster clubs who went above and beyond to make this season happen. 
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So that brings us to . . .  

The Spring Season 

While we wait for guidance from the MPA regarding Spring sports, we are optimistic 
that the season is going to happen.  It’s easy to look at the situation and think that it 
will all be back to normal, but I think we need to be sure to remember a few things. 

First of all, the Spring season is always the season with the biggest need for 
transportation.  In a normal year, baseball and softball, for example, travel together.  
With the restriction of the number of people allowed on buses at one time, that is not 
going to be able to happen this year.  That problem will also arise with most of our 
sports.  What does that mean?  We truly do not know yet.  As with everything Covid-
related, we will need to problem-solve, be understanding, and do the best we can.   

Please be on the lookout for starting dates and sign-up information.  All of that should 
be coming out shortly. 

I want to thank everyone for their patience with everything that is happening.  It is 
pretty amazing how quickly things change, and how everyone has to adapt to what 
those changes are.  We have coaches, students, parents, teachers, and administrators 
who have been absolutely amazing about that – and we’re going to have to continue 
with that as we move forward. 

Finally, I have two shout outs!  I would like to thank so many of the organizations 
around mid-coast Maine that share their facilities with us.  Also, a huge and heartfelt 
‘thank you’ to the First National Bank of Maine (@FirstNationalBankMaine) for their 
generous donation to our Alpine Ski Team this year.  This donation helped the team 
host a home ski meet this year!   

We truly are blessed to live in such great communities. 

Best, 
Jeff Hart 
Camden Hills Athletic Director 
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Adult Education News 
for teens 

and adults!

CONTACT ADULT EDUCATION

236-7800, option 5
adulted@fivetowns.net

www.fivetowns.maineadulted.org

The adult ed office is located in 
Camden Hills Regional High School

NEED YOUR DRIVER’S LICENSE?

Classes begin every month with Roy’s Driver and 
Rider Education.  Instruction is done remotely and 
at home, CDC guidelines are followed for all driving 
instruction.  Final exams are held at Camden Hills 
Regional High School.

contact www.roysdriving.com, 784-6245

CERTIFICATE CLASSES AVAILABLE

Behavioral Health Professional (BHP) 
W/Certification Training - Children’s behavioral 
health services are vital to Maine’s children with 
intellectual disabilities, autism, and mental health 
disorders and their families.This online training 
program can be started any time and finished at 
your own pace.

The following have start dates in April:
Data Analysis Certificate
Social Media for Business Certificate
Project Management Certificate
Certificate in Non-Profit Administration
Certificate in Accounting and Finance

ENRICHMENT CLASSES STARTING SOON!

Experimental Drawing -  Begins 3/3, remote
Maine Model Yacht Club -  Begins 3/2, in person
Coastal Navigation Level 1 -  Begins 3/4, remote
Lure of Long-distance Hiking -  Begins 3/9, in person
Recycling 101 -  On 3/11, remote
Collage Glass Charm -  On 3/23, in person
Pilates - Gentle -  Begins 3/3, remote
Birding by Sight, Song,Habitat - Begins 3/15 in person
Mindful Yoga -  Begins 3/3, remote
Trees, Seeds to Streetside Giants -  On 3/6, in person
Mushrooms, Edible and Medicinal -  On 3/10, remote
Middle Eastern Dance -  Begins 3/11, blended
Decluttering 101 -  Begins 3/11, remote
Spanish for Beginners - Begins 3/8, in person
Italian Renaissance Art History -  Begins 3/23, remote
Prune When Shears are Sharp -  On 3/20, in person
Farming with Natives -  On 3/24, remote
Tai Chi for Beginners -  Begins 3/3, in person
Qigong -  Begins 3/3, remote

OTHER WORKFORCE OPPORTUNITIES

Everything Microsoft Word - remote
Excel for Those Who Don’t Have a Clue - remote

Powerpoint for Beginners - remote
Standard First Aid, CPR, AED

Basic Life Support for Healthcare Providers

Sessions start monthly for the following:
Accounting Fundamentals Series

Creating WordPress Websites
Microsoft Excel 2019/Office 365 Series

Introduction to SQL
QuickBooks 2019 Series - 

Desktop Version or Online Version

HEADING OFF TO COLLEGE?
If you are heading to a Maine University or Com-
munity College, and you are told you need to take 
a Developmental Math and/or English class, please 
email Five Town Adult Education. We can help you 
save time and money so that you can begin college 
in the fall immediately enrolled in classes that will 
count toward graduation. Don’t spend financial aid on 
Developmental class credits when free services are 
available to help you right here in Five Town CSD. 
See our contact info below to set up a time to meet or 
reach out to us through your guidance counselor.



Camden Hills Regional High School March 2021 

2021-22 School Calendar - Red & White Days will be added at a later date. 
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S M T W T F S S M T W T F S
1 2 3 1 2 3 4 5 6 7

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 8 9 10 11 12 13 14
11 12 13 14 15 16 17 15 16 17 18 19 20 21
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 Sep 1, 2 Teacher Workshop, No School
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 29 30 31 Sep 3 Teacher Prep, No School

Sep 4 Labor Day, No School
Sep 7 Freshman Orientation/ MCST first day

S M T W T F S S M T W T F S Sep 8 First Day of School
W W TP 4 1 2 Sep 17 Teacher Workshop , No School

5 H FO O 9 10 11 3 4 5 6 7 W 9 Sep 22 Early Release at 1:15
12 13 14 15 16 W 18 10 H 12 13 14 15 16 Oct 8 Teacher Workshop, No School
19 20 21 ER 23 24 25 17 18 19 ER 21 22 23 Oct 11 Indigenous Peoples Day, No School
26 27 28 29 30 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 Oct 20 Early Release at 1:15

31
Nov 5 Parent Conferences, No School, except MCST
Nov 11 Veterans Day, No School

S M T W T F S S M T W T F S Nov 12 Q1 Ends
1 2 3 4 C 6 1 2 3 4 Nov 17 Early Release  at 1:15

7 8 9 10 H 12 13 5 6 7 ER 9 10 11 Nov 24 Teacher Workshop Flex, No School
14 15 16 ER 18 19 20 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 Nov 24-26 Thanksgiving Break, No School
21 22 23 W H X 27 19 20 21 22 X H 25 Dec 8 Early Release at 1:15
28 29 30 26 X X X X H Dec 23-Jan 1 Vacation Break, No School

S M T W T F S S M T W T F S Jan 12 Early Release at 1:15
1 1 2 3 4 5 Jan 17 Martin Luther King Jr. Day, No School

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 6 7 8 ER 10 11 12 Jan 25-27 Mid Terms
9 10 11 ER 13 14 15 13 14 15 16 17 ERH 19 Jan 27 Q2 Ends
16 H 18 19 20 21 22 20 H X X X X 26 Jan 28 1/2 Teacher Prep, No School except MCST
23 24 25 26 27 TP 29 27 28 Feb 9 Early Release at 1:15
30 31 Feb 18 Early Release at 11:30

Feb 21-25 Vaacation Break, No School

S M T W T F S S M T W T F S
1 2 3 4 5 1 2 Mar 9 Early Release at 1:15

6 7 8 ER 10 11 12 3 4 5 ER 7 8 9 Apr 6 Early Release at 1:15
13 14 15 16 17 18 19 10 11 12 13 14 ERH 16 Aprl 8 Q3 Ends
20 21 22 23 24 25 26 17 H X X X X 23 Apr 15 Early Release at 11:30
27 28 29 30 31 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 Apr 18-22 Vacation Break, No School

S M T W T F S S M T W T F S May 11 Early Release at 1:15
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 1 2 3 4 May 30 Memorial Day, No School
8 9 10 ER 12 13 14 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 Jun 10 Graduation
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 Jun 16,17,20 Final Exams
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 19 O TP 22 23 24 25 Jun 20 *Last Day of School/Q4 ends
29 H 31 26 27 28 29 30 Jun 21 1/2 Teacher Prep
O First/Last Day of School 176 Student Days
W Workshop Day, No School 5 Teacher Workshop Days
H  Holiday, No School 2 Teacher Prep Days
X Vacation, No School 1 Freshman Orientation Day
ER Early Release at 1:15 1 Parent Conference Day

ERH Early Release at 11:30 185 Teacher Days
C Parent Conferences, No School
TP Teacher Prep, No School

Go to our website for school calendar updates.
https://chrhs.fivetowns.net

MARCH APRIL 

MAY JUNE 

* Last day of school is subject to change.

NOVEMBER DECEMBER 

JANUARY FEBRUARY 

Approved by CSD board on 2/3/2021

 Camden Hills Regional High School
2021-2022 School Calendar   
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